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Kia Ora te Whānau! 

Noho Marae 

Last week, I spent a fabulous three days at Papakura Marae with about 100 other principals from all over the country, as part 
of the Maori Achievement Collaborative.  We heard from a stunning array of academics and local iwi and spent a day visiting 
important Waikato sites from the Land Wars.  We finished up at Turangawaewae Marae where Waikato Tainui talked about 
their involvement in education.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Duathlon 

This year’s duathlon is all ready to go on Sunday!  If your child has not yet registered, there is still time.  If you have trouble 
registering online, please pop into school and we will help you.  You can also register on the day from 8.00am. 
 

Te Reo Whanau 
Next week, we are starting a Te Reo Whanau programme, which will run until the end of the year.  We will start at 3:10pm 
straight after school finishes for the day and go on for about three quarters of an hour.  Whaea Isabel, our Te Reo teacher, will 
be running the courses.  All family are very welcome to attend, whatever your current level of Te Reo.  The idea is for us 
adults to learn Te Reo to use at home with our children.  Come along and give it a go.  A gold coin koha would be most 
welcome and we will provide some toys for any children you need to bring along.  
 

Road Safety Still a Problem! 
We still having difficulties with families dashing across Bayswater Avenue at the end of the day instead of using the crossing.  I 
know that as an adult it is very tempting but it makes teaching the children to use the crossing (and relying on them to do so 
when they are out and about by themselves) very difficult.  If you collect your child from school and need to cross Bayswater 

Avenue, please use the crossing.  Lindsay Child / Principal Tumuaki 
  

 Noho marae    (stay on marae) 
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DATES TO REMEMBER SCHOOL ROLL 220 

Thursday 2nd November Peninsular Kapa Haka Festival. 

Friday 3rd November Calendar Order forms due back at the office today. 

Friday 3rd November EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text and delivered today. 

Sunday  5th November Bayswater School Duathlon. 

Monday 6th November Sushi orders collected from the office at 9.00am for a Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Tuesday 7th November  Subway orders collected from the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 13th November Bayswater School Athletics. Whānau welcome. 

Wednesday 6th December Rainbows End trip for Road Patrollers. 

Friday 15th December Prize Giving Assembly and Report sent home. 

Wednesday 20th December Last day of school in 2017. 

 



 

Congratulations to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Henry collaborating with your buddy to create an effective prototype of your concept design for the 
fence. Tu meke! 

 Dominik working through the technology process to design an effective prototype of your concept design 
for the fence. Ka pai! 

Room 2 Leah showing perseverance as you worked independently on your concept design for the fence.  You 
acted on advice by modifying the size of your patterns.  

 Kaia your resilience as a learner despite your injury.  You make the best out of every situation and 
adapt to meet challenges head on. 

Room 3 Dezmon personal excellence and resilience - using his device for planning and writing the retell for Pania 
and the Reef. 

 Ruby Anne personal excellence and determination while writing her retell of Pania and the Reef.  It was an 
amazing story.   

Room 4 Leo demonstrating personal excellence in Learning Pathways, researching and presenting ideas, as 
well as creating symmetrical and repeating patterns to represent Middle Eastern Patterns. 

 Mokoia being a resilient, self motivated writer who focuses on set tasks as well as initiating her own 
personal writing. 

Room 5 Lhukyah consistently striving for personal excellence in all he does - he whetū koe! 
 Kleoh showing hauora when she noticed a friend needed support and seeking help from an adult - 

tūmeke! 
Room 6 Ari  producing wonderful writing by thinking carefully and using his phonic knowledge. 
 Tiana independently writing a dragon story. Working on her writing goals. 
Room 7&8 Holly using personal voice in your writing. You should be so proud for the progress you’ve made. Ka 

rawe! 
 Nilson showing personal excellence by hearing the main sounds in words and using your word card to 

help you write them.  
 Jai confidently sharing your strategies in maths.  You are helping us all to learn. 
 Greer making sensible choices, which are helping you to learn.  You are being a role model. 
Room 9 Larel being a focused and resilient learner. You have been so excited about your learning this week, 

especially during reading which makes it even more fun. Well done.  
 Tommy demonstrating Hauora by being a kind and caring member of Room 9. You are always thinking 

of others and helping them to have a good day.  
Room 10 Lilly taking care of your environment. You have picked up rubbish at school on the weekends and 

always make sure that the classroom and equipment are looked after. 
 Mason working hard to be a role model of respect and positive learning behavior. You have been 

making great choices in the classroom. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



 
 
 

Happy Birthday to…Happy Birthday to…Happy Birthday to…Happy Birthday to… 
Jack Mitchell (9), Sebastian Fortuin (6), Paegan Barlow (8), Evelyn Marks (7), Jemah Jones (11)  
and Taite Barlow (11) all having birthdays this week.  We hope you all have loads of fun celebrating. 
 

A warm Bayswater welcome to new entrant Taenga Durie who joined us in room 7 and Jack Estaugh who  
joined us in room 6 this week. 
 

Wanted… 
Bearded Man, for end of year library function.   
Must look good in red.  Please see Fiona or Irene in the office if you can help. 
 

Calender Art Creations 
In between the Duathlon, fence mural creations and the usual Bayswater Learning Pathways the children  
are finalising their calender creations this week!  BUT we have a very tight timeline for calendar art orders 
this year.  Apologies for this but orders need to be in by this Friday, 3rd November so they can be  
delivered in early December.  Order forms have been emailed home and your child will also bring a hard  
copy home today.  Look out for it in your child's bag! 
 

Duathlon - Sunday 5th November 
 
The Duathlon is THIS SUNDAY!  We are all looking forward to a fantastic family day out.  Let’s hope the weather co-operates! 
 

You can still REGISTER online for the duathlon right up until Thursday 2nd November (or on the day), unfortunately the cut 
off to receive a free t-shirt has now passed.  Kids registering from now on however, will still receive a cool goodie bag and 
have a chance to win some awesome spot prizes!   
  

Don’t forget to sign up to Givealittle (givealittle.co.nz/event/bayswaterduathlon2017) so you can FUNDRAISE for our school to 
get a new playground and awnings for the classrooms. You can also use the cash fundraising form – get yours from the office 
if you don’t already have one! There are lots of great prizes for fundraisers up for grabs! 
 

WE NEED YOU!  We are still looking for helpers to fill our rosters!  If you are able to help out on the day, even if your children 
are not competing in the Duathlon, we would love your support!  There are positions to fill throughout the weekend, so if you're 
able to pick up one or two spots (or more!) please see or phone Fiona and Irene in the office who will be happy to sign you up. 
A HUGE THANK YOU to everyone who has already provided things to sell at the Duathlon! We are still collecting SPORTING 
GOODS (to the office please), bottles of something for BOTTLE-O, Jars filled with whatever you please for PICK A JAR (to 
room 6) and items for the ENVIROSTALL (to room 9).   
 

THIS WEEK …. you will receive an email calling all BAKERS to get into the kitchen and create some amazing treats to be 
sold at the duathlon, proceeds will go towards the year 5&6 camp fundraising along with a gourmet item for the RAFFLE.  
The final planning meeting will be held tonight (31 October) in the staffroom at 7.30pm. 
 

Please note, children need to be able to ride a bike to take part in the duathlon, unfortunately, due to safety reasons we are 
not able to allow kids on scooters to compete.   If children aren't able to ride a bike can take part in the jolly jog instead, which 
is super fun and you can win a prize for the best fancy-dress costume! 
 

Sports Notices 
Touch 
Bayswater Shooting Stars played Belmont Lions.  Score 0-5.  Player of the day was Lachlan St John. 
Bayswater Touch Blacks played Belmont Reds. Score 0-6.  Player of the day was Paegan Barlow. 
 

Community Notice 
Parenting Anxious Teens & Tweens 
 

Facilitator: Julie Walker 
Date:   Sunday 12th November and 19th November (2 sessions) 
Time:   4:00pm - 6:30pm 
Venue:  Norman King Building, Northcote 
Cost:  $50 Individuals  $70 Couples 
  

Learn more about the causes, patterns and affects of anxiety in your tween or teen. Develop practical skills and strategies that you 
can use in the home to support their journey to overcome and outsmart anxiety. Learn how anxiety works, what keeps it going, and 
how it can be interrupted and replaced with balanced thoughts, thereby increasing wellbeing.  
 

Meet other parents who share some of your concerns. Feel supported by the group and facilitator.  Approaches include CBT, 
Mindfulness, DBT skills, Narrative, and practical parenting tips and techniques.  Any queries, please do not hesitate to email me. 
 

Many thanks, 
Julie Walker (Jules) 
(BHSc Psych – Hons 1st Class, Postgrad Dip Counselling) 
 

  



 
 

Kids Yoga & Yoga Flow 
Wonderfully creative classes for ages 4 to 14yrs!  Story yoga for 4-6,  
Travel Yoga for 7-10yrs and Yoga Flow for 10-14yrs.   
Wednesdays from 18th October, Devonport.  For info and bookings or trial class  
please visit www.YOGIKIDS.co.nz 
 

Xtreme Rhythmix  
Xtreme Rhythmix now has more exciting classes for beginners in rhythmic gymnastics in the North Shore Events Centre complex! 
Come along and learn fun skills with ropes, hoops, balls, clubs and ribbons. Pre-competitive classes available on Tuesdays and 
Wednesdays . Email xtremerg@gmail.com for more information or to book in for a trial class. 
 

1st Devonport Scouting Group - Keas and Cubs 
Loads of FUN, Life Skills, Self Esteem, Strong Values, plus more…   
Enrol your son or daughter into scouting.  Spaces are available for Keas and Cubs.  
 

Keas: school year one, (age 5 ½ to 8 years old).   
Monday 4.30pm to 5.30pm or Wednesday 4.00pm to 5.00pm 
 

Cubs: school year Three (7 ½ to 11 years old).  
Monday 6.00pm to 7.30pm or Wednesday 5.30pm to 7.00pm 
 

 
All our Leaders are; fully trained, police vetted, dedicated volunteers.  Register now for 3 trail visits devonport.scouts@gmail.com, or 
phone 09 445 7810 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St Leos Village Fair – Saturday 11th November 
St Leo's Catholic School invites you to come and join in the fun at our annual village fair.  This 
year we have introduced heaps of fun activities some old and some new, including the launch 
of our new Winning Wheel of Fortune.  We will have delicious food including Pita Pit and a DJ 
playing music throughout the day. 
 

In addition to yummy food and treats, there will be fun activities for the kids, bargain books, 
toys, plants, preserves, crafts, pre-loved clothing and white elephant treasures, we also have 
some fantastic prizes up for grabs with our fair raffles.  Eftpos facilities available. 

  



 


